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Resolution to Convert Two-Way Traffic to One-Way Eastbound Traffic on Sylvan Avenue
During public informational meetings concerning the pending resurfacing and last winter’s snow
events, concerns were raised over the width of Sylvan Avenue. Specifically discussed were
prohibiting on-street parking or converting the street to one way.

In response to these concerns, staff reviewed the area and concluded it would be sensible to enact a
change given the width of the street. Currently, Sylvan Avenue has parking on the south side of the
street (no parking on the north side) and allows two-way traffic. The width, approximately 20 feet, is
insufficient to support parking and two way traffic.

In order to determine the desires of the residents, we sent a letter with a postcard survey to the
residents and homeowners of the Sylvan Avenue properties and requested their input. The options
were to remove parking and retain two-way traffic, retain parking on the south side with one-way
eastbound traffic, or retain parking on the north side with one-way westbound traffic.

The January 4, 2010, letter was sent to 51 residents and homeowners with a request to return
postcards on or before January 22, 2010. The survey resulted in 25 postcard responses. This area
has a high number of rental properties and few homeowner-occupied properties. In order to fairly
assign value to the postcard feedback, we counted each resident response as one tally and each
homeowner response as one tally. Therefore, a response from a homeowner occupied Sylvan
Avenue property counts as two tallies. The outcome is support to retain parking on the south side of
Sylvan Avenue (retain current no parking on north side of street) and to convert two-way traffic to one
-way eastbound traffic. Below is a summary of the survey responses and attached is a compilation of
the written feedback which shows greater detail (“Sylvan Avenue Feedback”).

 Remove Parking (& retain two-way traffic) = 3 tallies
 Retain Parking on South Side w/Eastbound One-way Traffic = 18.5 tallies
 Retain Parking on North Side w/Westbound One-way Traffic = 6.5 tallies

Staff supports the preferred resident and owner choice to park on the south side of Sylvan Avenue
(no parking on north side) and convert from two-way to one-way eastbound traffic flow.

Prepared by:  Homayoon Pirooz, P.E., Project Management Unit Manager
Reviewed by:  Sue F. McCormick, Public Services Administrator
Approved by:  Roger W. Fraser, City Administrator
Whereas, The width of Sylvan Avenue does not facilitate parking and two-way traffic;

Whereas, Staff reviewed the street and recommends either removing on-street parking OR changing
two-way traffic flow to one-way traffic flow; and

Whereas, Residents and Homeowners were surveyed and a majority of the responses favor retaining
on-street parking on the south side of Sylvan Avenue with conversion from two-way to one-way
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on-street parking on the south side of Sylvan Avenue with conversion from two-way to one-way
eastbound traffic;

RESOLVED, That Council approve the conversion of Sylvan Avenue from two-way traffic to one-way
eastbound traffic as shown on the attached traffic control order; and

RESOLVED, That Council authorizes the Administrator to take appropriate action to implement this
resolution.

City of Ann Arbor Printed on 4/24/2022Page 2 of 2

powered by Legistar™

http://www.legistar.com/

